
Technical Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

 October 6, 2022  
 

Call to Order  
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Ryan Crum, Mark Witsman, Steve Gipson, Erik Pullum, Ron Crider, Paul Casey, Josh 
Earl, Chad Coughenour,  

MEMBERS ABSENT:  Derek Shelton, Buck Creek Township FD 

Approval of Minutes 

Mr. Gipson moved to approve the September 1, 2022, minutes. Mr. Pullum seconded.  

Old Business 

No old business 

New Business 

Coffee at the Crossing Development Plan 

Mr. Crum announced the site plan had changed since it was sent to committee members.   

Mr. Earl confirmed that the caboose will not be used as a seating area.  

Mr. Gipson confirmed there will not be a drive-up window and that no cooking would be done on-site. 

Petitioner asked about fire hydrants and Mr. Earl said there  should be one close enough so a new one 
does not need installed. 

Mr. Witsman referred to his memo (attached) noting that it is based on the old site plan, so comment 1 
is no longer relevant. He noted that a future road project at the intersection of Broadway and CR N 600 
W includes a median that will limit access to the site. He asked that the plans be revised to show the 
drainage inlet. He noted that the submitted site plan is missing details an a full one must be submitted.  

Mr. Pullum stated that the structural integrity of the rail car should be kept in mind and that accessibility 
and building codes will apply even if it is only used as a “walk-thru” feature.  

Mr. Crum referred to his memo (attached) and gave the deadline for revisions to keep the matter on the 
Plan Commission Agenda. He reiterated that the drainage plan will be needed for final release of the site 
plan.   

Haven Ponds, Section 2 Development Plan & Secondary Plat 



Mr. Witsman noted that the plans need a stamped approved coversheet. He referred to his memo 
(attached) noting that the widening for CR N 500 W needs to be incorporated into Section 2.  

Mr. Crum ensured that the Petitioners did not have questions about his memo (attached).  

Parkfield Concept Plan 

Mr. Crum introduced the Cityscape concept plan for the Parkfield development.  

Mr. Witsman noted that sections need to be shown when they get to the detail stage and that on-street 
parking needs to be limited. 

Mr. Pullum and Mr. Earl discussed the dimensions of the stub streets with the petitioner to ensure that 
emergency equipment could maneuver.  

Chief Casey and the petitioner discussed limiting on-street parking and how it would be enforced.  

Broadacre Concept Plan 

Mr. Crum introduced the Cityscape concept plan for the Broadacre development.  

Mr. Witsman, Mr. Crum, Mr. Coughenour, and the petitioner discussed the legal drain along CR W 600 N 
and possible ways of shifting the ditch and potential requests IDEM may make. Mr. Witsman noted the 
wetland in the middle of the site as an area of note.  

Chief Casey asked about lighting and signage around the pickleball courts and confirmed that onsite 
management would be enforcing posted rules. 

Mr. Crum stated that his is still working on the PUD and informed the petitioner of upcoming meetings 
and deadlines. 

2023 TAC Meeting Calendar 

Mr. Earl made a motion to approve the 2023 meeting calendar. Mr. Witsman seconded. The motion was 
approved unanimously.  

Announcements 

The next meeting will be November 3, 2022, in the Police Training Room, if needed.  

Adjournment 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned.  
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